NOTICE

Notice is hereby given that the Mayor and City Council will hold a Work Session on
Tuesday, July 21, 2020 in the Public Safety Training Room (Lower Level), 275 West
Main, from 5:30-6:30 pm.

DISCUSSION ITEMS
1. Training Video — ULCT (2020 Utah Land Use Class — Part 2) —
Carried over from previous work meeting due to lack of time
2. Review of Request for Proposal (RFP) Language for the General Plan Update
3. Follow Up Discussion Regarding Possible Weekly Council Column/Posts
4. Other

If you are planning to attend this Public Meeting and, due to a disability, need
assistance in understanding or participating in the meeting, please notify the City
Office ten or more hours in advance and we will, within reason, provide what
assistance may be required.

CERTIFICATE OF MAILING
The undersigned duly appointed City Recorder for the municipality of Santaquin City
hereby certifies that a copy of the foregoing Notice and Agenda was e-mailed to the
Payson Chronicle, Payson, UT, 84651.

By: K. Aaron Shirley, City Recorder



TUESDAY, JULY 21, 2020

Sdnt W’n WORK SESSION MINUTES
“T

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Kirk Hunsaker at 5:30 p.m.

Council Members Attending: Mayor Kirk Hunsaker, Council Member Nicholas Miller, Council
Member Betsy Montoya, Council Member David Hathaway, Council Member Jennifer Bowman

Other’'s Attending: City Manager Benjamin Reeves, Assistant City Manager Norm Beagley,
Community Development Director Jason Bond

DISCUSSION ITEMS

Training Video — ULCT (2020 Utah Land Use Class — Part 2) — Carried over from previous work
meeting due to lack of time

The Council watched land use training video. Community Development Director Jason Bond
reviewed some of the main points of the training video including administrative versus legislative
actions and appeal authorities.

Review of Request for Proposal (RFP) Language for the General Plan Update

Community Development Director Jason Bond went over the RFP language that was drafted by
staff and asked for specific feedback for the scope of work for the RFP.

Follow Up Discussion Regarding Possible Weekly Council Column/Posts

City Manager Reeves asked if the Council wanted to have the weekly Facebook posts with each
Council Member rotating each week. The Council expressed concerns with posts getting re-shared
onto private pages and then the discussion gets taken to a forum outside of the city’s control and
where Council Members can’t respond in an official capacity. Even in a best case scenario, where
the comments and responses were on the official city page, Council Members expressed concerns
with having to monitor and respond to individual Facebook comments on the post with a preference
to instead to meet face to face with residents. The Council opted to stick to the monthly newsletter
format that would be posted on the website and Council Members would rotate each month instead
of each week.

OTHER
ADJOURNMENT

At 6:41 p.m. the meeting was adjourned.
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